



Dear Fellow Rotarians,

Cheryl will begin her year on July 1. She'll do a fantastic job and I know all of you will help her as much as possible.

With the return of the Duck Race and for many other reasons, the Club is poised to have a great year! As for me, the only thing left to do is extend my heartfelt thanks for your friendship and support since I've been a part of the Rotary Club of Alturas. It's been a very special time in my life that will never be matched no matter where I am or what I'm doing.

Together we sold burgers and hotdogs in the park along with Super Bull Bingo. We played golf in memory of our special friend Jim Wills, played real bingo, had a few beers at the Brew Fest and tea with some special ladies. Rotary blankets were distributed to local seniors, and the JLS sale barn was upgraded with new fence panels.

In addition we got to go fishing with a bunch of wonderful kids and were able to lend a hand at the annual Block M tournament. Lets not forget concessions at opening day of the Little League season and serving lunch at the Rhonda Haselip Special Olympics event. I'm probably forgetting something but I think we had a pretty darn good year together.



President Barry and Fritz Enjoying Free Fishing Day

Rotary is about Service Above Self. This is a special club because we don't ever forget that!

Yours in Rotary fellowship, Barry









The Duck Dam - many thanks to Willy Hagge, Bryce Hagge, Kevin Kramer, Randy Sharp, Dick Read, and other BRAVE souls who assembled a new dam in the Pit River so the Duckies can RACE in July!

Rotarians - sell those Duck Race tickets !!
Rumor has it - there are less than 200
tickets remaining!

Time for FUN!

July 5, 2025 - see you there!



www.alturasrotary.org







74th Fishing Derby! Go Rotarians! Special thanks to Holiday Market for providing the food. Lots of fun prizes for the young fishers and great fishing by all.









What a fun day serving lunch to approximately 250 people at the Rhonda Haselip Invitational today!! RHI is Modoc's version of Special Olympics-this is one of our yearly Rotary events!!





Facilitators for Upcoming Meetings

June 3 - Linda Morin June 10 - Jim Cavasso (Max Blankenship -2024 Scholarship Recipient) June 17 - Kathy Delgado (Megan & Jenna Nelson- 2024 Scholarship Recipients) June 24 - Dianna Bass ASSEMBLY

Dates to Remember	
June 5 June 8 June 14 June 15-20 June 22-27 June 16-20 June 20 June 21-25 June 30	Last Day of School Cheryl's President Retreat Modoc Cancer Awareness Fundraiser RYLA I - Sequoia Klugherz & Jayden Main RYLA II - Allie Weber, Nash Benson & Mackenzie Divan Junior Livestock Show RC of Alturas Scholarship Applications Due Rotary International Convention, Calgary End of Rotary Year
July 2 July 5 July 26	Barry's Demotion Party !! Fandango Day & Rotary Duck Race!! Rotary Golf Tournament

Can you find the killdeer's eggs?





From your Newsletter Editor - Karen Shimamoto

Please let me know how I can include items in our newsletter of interest, fun, and amazement for you!